Washington County Fair Board met in the office of the manager with Mr. Guerber, Mr. Abts and Mr. and Mrs. Davis present.

Minutes of previous meeting read and approved.

Mr. Abts reported Mr. Wortmant had cut the hay and disposed of his half on the new Fair Grounds. Mr. Abts reported several parties were interested in the remaining half and would decide in a few days.

Manager reported the State Horseshoe tournament was requesting the privilege of holding the state tournament here during the Fair. They asked an additional \$50 prize money above the \$300 furnished last year. Mr. Guerber moved the prize money be addowed at \$350 and an invitation be extended the horseshoe pitching association to hold both men and women's tournament here durin g the Fair. Seconded by Mr. Abts and passed.

The question of whether to hold a queen contest this year was discussed along with the possibility of a queen "mother" contest and the decision was left until a later date.

Meeting adjourned.

Goldie M. Davis 20e.